Troop Committee Meeting Minutes
Troop 312
September 7, 2020
Meeting Via Zoom
Members in attendance: Mr. Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Mr. Shelton, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Ms. Lyon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. White, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Powell; Mr. Delarosa; Mr. Clamp; Gage K., SPL; Mr. Norris; Mr. Fuge; Mr. Kukucka; Mr. Thomas
The meeting was called to order at 7:00.
Ms. McGregor, August  Minutes
· Mr. White made a motion to approve August minutes. Mr. McGregor seconded. Minutes were approved.
Mr. Heron, Troop Committee Chair
· Gage K. is the troop’s new SPL. Congratulations!
· Mr. Thomas plans to join the troop committee.
· Will be alternating meetings between in-person and Zoom. Tomorrow will be the first in-person meeting and will be at the shelter.
· Popcorn information needed; Carter W. has received information.
· Suggests that we go heavy on Troop Guides and Instructors because of the number of new scouts joining the troop. May do a buddy system with new scouts.
· Haunted Forest Weekend is October 16 - 18.
· Webelos Woods is November 6 - 8.
· Klondike is December 27 - 30.
Gage K., SPL
· ASPLs are set. (Carson L., Tim D., Colin S.) People have signed up for leadership positions, but not complete.
· Still needs several positions filled (librarian, scribe, and others). Will try again tomorrow. 
· Will get names of officers to Mr. Law.
Ms. Lyon, Treasurer Report
· Some CRM has been refunded.
· Needs a printout to refund money. Mr. Heron will post that the meeting is tomorrow and Ms. Lyon will be there to refund money.
· We owe the coordinator a credit, but not who it is. Mr. Norris will send a list of people who did not attend so they can be paid back.
Mr. Norris, Seabase
· Stellar trip. Ocean floor and milky way.
· 312 Crew won Captain’s award for teamwork.
· Duty of God Award.
· World of Scouting movement.
· All attendees received the Snorkeling Award.
· No COVID-19 for anyone who attended Seabase this year.
Mr. Shelton
· May do the Shelton farm trip during the weekend of September 25th.
Mr. Law, Advancements
· Guardedly optimistic about a COH in November. We have missed the last two.
Mr. Norris, Seabase, Eagle, and OA Advisor
· Reese P. is scheduling his Eagle board.
· Mr. Norris has arranged a Zoom meeting with Charlie K. for today.
· The crew is ready for Seabase.
· David R. and Reese P. are our two newest Eagles.
· Colin S. still working on his project.
· Christopher B. owes report.
· Dale L. has completed his report and owes a summary report.
· Denis N. has announced workdays.
· Evan W. determining a date for his project.
· Jonathan R. has contacted. but needs to attend.
· Austin H. and Gage K. have approached to start the process.
· OA Fall Fellowship is October 9 - 11.
Mr. White, New Scouts
· New scout Steven H. possibly transferring in. Scout rank.
· Three -five scouts thinking about transferring (per Mr. Norris).
Mr. Fuge
· Webelos Woods is not on the calendar. Is it still on?
Mr. Clamp
· Several boys got badges from all over the country. How do they submit? Scoutbook? Mr. Norris says it depends on the Merit Badge Counselor. Complete and incomplete badge information will be sent to the troop.
Roundtable
Mr. Fuge wants to know if there is anything special to do before the meeting tomorrow. Should wear Class-As tomorrow per Mr. Heron. Thanks for getting the boys caught up.
Mr. Bebber expressed interest in getting back to planning.
Mr. Kuckuka said Seabase was a trip of a lifetime. Troop was great and worked well together. Wants to go back next year. 
Mr. Law said we can meet at the pavilion behind SSSJ on Tuesdays. Stepping down from advancement chairman sometime this year. He had been doing it for 18 years.
Mr. Shelton said we would try to incorporate youth leadership training (ILST) in the Shelton trip.
Meeting adjourned 7:53
Next meeting, October 4, 2020
Submitted by Angela McGregor

Special Troop Committee Meeting
September 13, 2020
Members in Attendance: Mr. Shelton, Mr. Heron, Mr. Powell, Mr. Fultz, Mr. Thomas, Mr. Law, Ms. Lyon, Mr. Clamp, Mr. Martin, Mr. McGregor, Ms. Martin, Mr. Bebber, Mr. White, Mr. Blake, Mr. Norris, Christopher B.
A special meeting was called to discuss next steps in light of Mr. Law’s plan to step down as Advancements Chair, and Mr. Shelton’s plan to step down as Scoutmaster. The committee truly appreciates the time, energy, and effort they have given the troop over the years.
One member expressed interest in being Scoutmaster, and two expressed interest in being Advancements Chair. It was noted that training and requirements for positions are available on my.scouting.org. 
The vote to replace the two giants should take place at the troop committee meeting on October 4.
Notes taken by Jack Norris
Submitted by Angela McGregor
